
 

 

Our Ref: 220120 

 
 
15 September 2020 
 
 
 
Mr Paul French  
Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group  
GPO Box 2104 
BRISBANE QLD 4001 

Email: brisbanecbdbug@gmail.com  
 
 
 
Dear Mr French  
 
Application for financial hardship status under the Right to Information Act 2009 (Qld) 
 
I refer to the Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group’s application for financial 
hardship status as a non-profit organisation under the Right to Information Act 2009 (Qld) 
(RTI Act). 
 
In accordance with section 67 of the RTI Act, I have decided that Brisbane Central Business 
District Bicycle User Group (CBD BUG) is a non-profit organisation with financial hardship 
status.   
 
The reasons for my decision are attached.   
 
The effect of my decision is that any processing charge or access charge relating to 
CBD BUG’s applications under the RTI Act must be waived.1    
 
This decision has effect for one year from today.2 
 
If you have any questions or require further information, you can contact the OIC by writing to 
the below address, emailing administration@oic.qld.gov.au or telephoning 07 3234 7373. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Louisa Lynch 
Right to Information Commissioner  
 
 

 
1 Section 66(2)(b) of the RTI Act. 
2 Section 67(3) of the RTI Act. 


